
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Letter of recommendation for Mr. Purevsuren Davaadorj 

With this letter, I would like to support and recommend Mr. Purevsuren Davaadorj, currently a member of my 
DevOps and Test Automation team, and colleague in the Software Development Department since 2021. 
 
Purevsuren joined esz as a junior Software Developer, and even though I was not his Supervisor during this time, I 
can definitely confirm that the knowledge he gained during this occupation, has been very valuable and has 
benefited the whole DevOps team.  
Mr. Davaadorj asked to switch to the DevOps team near the end of 2023, which I was thrilled to accept due to the 
collaborative work and great interest he showed in the area of DevOps whilst working in his former position.  
 
There are many things I value about working with Purevsuren, his friendliness towards all his colleagues, always 
offering his help when his colleagues mention that they are stuck on something, and his courage to try out new 
technologies. Especially the last point I would like to highlight: Mr. Davaadorj excelled in discovering new useful 
technologies which he would present and demo to the whole team, with obvious joy and keenness. Many of these 
technologies have made their way into our production environment. 
 
Just to name a few of these technologies: Docker, Ansible, Prometheus, Grafana, and Proxmox and nginx reverse 
Proxy, all of which have significantly enhanced our containerization, monitoring / application performance 
observability, and webservice hosting capabilities. 
 
Final Thoughts 
I highly recommend Mr. Purevsuren Davaadorj for any opportunity that allows him to further develop his skills and 
contribute his expertise. His dedication, enthusiasm, and ability to quickly adapt to and implement new 
technologies make him a valuable asset to any team. I am confident that he will continue to excel in any role he 
takes on. 
 
 
 
With kind regards, 

 
Phillip Smith-Müller (Formerly Phillip Smith) 
Teamlead DevOps and Test Automation 
 
 
 

To whom it may concern 

Dienstag, 8. April 2025 


